
with other agencies and 
individuals in animal wel-
fare.  Also members were 
able to speak with their leg-
islators who came to visit 
the booth and had the op-
portunity to track down their 
local representation in the 
offices and speak one on 
one.  If you are unable to 
attend Humane Day but you 
hear of a bill which you are 
concerned will affect you 
please contact your legisla-
tors by via email or phone 
by locating them on 
www.senate.mo.gov and 
www.house.mo.gov.  
Please stay involved.  

  As happens every year as 
of late there is a battle at 
the capital to pass legisla-
tion affecting many of our 
jobs.  This year was a great 
success as none of this leg-
islation passed.  HB 79 to 
eliminate disposition hear-
ings for injured and neglect-
ed animals was Defeated. 
HB 479/ SB 131 To prohibit 
public exposure as to how 
animals are treated was 
Defeated. HB882, HB 999, 
SB 553 To weaken or elimi-
nate protections for farm 
animals was  Defeated. HB 
374  To suppress free 
speech on farm animal is-
sues was Defeated. HB 
1264 To weaken the large 

carnivore act was Defeated. 
HB196 To deny authority to 
prohibit horse slaughter was 
Defeated. HB 543 and HJR 
29 Which would remove the 
Department of Agriculture 
from the authority of the 
government was Defeated.   

For more information on 
these proposed bills which 
will likely reappear next ses-
sion and new upcoming bills 
which may affect the ani-
mals and /or our jobs, 
please visit www.maal.org   

MACA once again had a 
booth at Humane day which 
was April 8 this year.  Mem-
bers who attended the 
event were able to network 

A majority of our calls come 
in from our Joint communi-
cation dispatch this time of 
year and they involve a dog 
in a car.  They give us a 
license plate number, and 
being a public health official 
here as we are, we have to 
ask for a repeat as they say 
Adam Henry 4 Nancy John 

Ocean so quick we miss 
something.  Not using the 
same phonetic alphabet day 
in and day out makes it 
hard to follow.  We have 
decided for a laugh to write 
our own using animals.  
Aardvark, Bear, Cat, Dog, 
Fox, Gopher, Horse, Igua-

na, Jackal, Kangaroo, Lla-
ma, Monkey, Newfie, Os-
trich, Pony, Quail, Rac-
coon, Snake, Tiger, Uni-
corn, Viper, Wallaby, X-
Ray, Yak, and Zebra.   

Now just to get this imple-
mented…   

Missouri Animal Legislation Highlights: 
Humane Day at the Capital 
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this was 

‘Biscuit’s’ second 

unplanned 

pregnancy 

 Sometimes a bite leads to a good thing 
Bite cases are the number 
one priority of our depart-
ment.  We’ve dealt with 
bites from dogs, cats, hors-
es, ferrets, various wildlife, 
and once, a zebra bite at 
the county fair. There are 
major bites from dog attacks 
and minor nips caused by 
people doing not so smart 
things around animals or 
just not paying attention to 
where they step or sit.  We 
take all bite cases seriously 
and know they are hard not 
only on the victim but on the 
pet owner as well.   Every 
once in a while, however, a 
bite case can lead to a hap-
py outcome. Sometimes it’s 
because the owner of the 
dog or cat doesn’t want to 
deal with the situation and 
relinquishes their pet and 
our local Humane Society is 
able to find the animal a 
better home. And, some-
times, we’re able to help the 
pet owner make some good 
decisions for their pet. A 
week before Valentine’s 
Day this year we had such a 
case. ‘Biscuit’, a pretty little 
Shepherd/Husky mix, was in 
her owner’s yard. She’d had 
six puppies that were now 8 
weeks old and they were 
running all over the place. 
One of the puppies got un-
der the fence and into the 
neighbor’s yard.  The neigh-
bor nicely picked the puppy 
up and brought it home. 
Unfortunately, ‘Biscuit’ got 
protective when she saw 
someone with one of her 

puppies and bit the neighbor 
on the leg.  Unfortunately, 
‘Biscuit’ didn’t have a cur-
rent rabies shot so she 
needed to be quarantined 
and it could not be done at 
home. After talking to the 
owners they decided to 
quarantine her at our animal 
shelter which is run by the 
Central Missouri Humane 
Society.  We offered them a 
voucher for a free spay (this 
was ‘Biscuit’s’ second un-
�����������	���
��
������
were thrilled and scheduled 
it for the end of the quaran-
tine. We also told them the 
puppies were old enough to 
be adopted and, considering 
how cute they were, we 
knew they’d go fast. When 
the family brought in 
‘Biscuit’ for quarantine they 
also brought in four of the 
puppies (they had to go 
home and find the other two 
which were hiding). A few 
days later the Central Mis-
souri Humane Society was 
holding a “Puppy Love” 
event at the University of 
Missouri campus and took 
‘Biscuit’s’ puppies. In just 
one and a half hours those 
puppies raised over $600 
from students who donated 
money to sit and cuddle with 
them.  Afterwards all six 
puppies were featured as 
Valentine’s Day special 
adoptions. They were listed 
at a higher than normal fee 
and all six were quickly 
adopted. These higher fees 
and the money raised from 

the ‘Puppy Love’ event al-
lowed the shelter to adopt 
other pets out at a lower 
rate and still provide the 
shots, neuter or spay, and 
microchips that come with 
each adoption. So, at the 
end of her quarantine, 
‘Biscuit’ was spayed, got a 
rabies shot for only $10, and 
went home to her loving 
family. Her puppies went to 
new loving homes.  The 
Central Missouri Humane 
Society raised money to get 
other animals adopted. The 
animal bite, in this case, 
turned out to be a win-win 
situation.  

 

Barbara C. Ball, ACO 

 

ACO Ball has been with 
Columbia/Boone County 
Animal Control  for 27 years 
as an Animal Control Officer 
she served a few terms as a 
member of the Missouri 
Animal Control Association 
board.   

 

If anyone is interested in 
having a story for the MACA 
newsletter  published please 
email the editor at BLAnd-
ers@gocolumbiamo.com.  
As submissions are always 
needed so we can continue 
to learn from other MACA 
members and hear their 
stories.   

N e w s  f r o m  M i s s o u r i  A n i m a l  
C o n t r o l  A s s o c i a t i o n  
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Another Great Rescue 

On July 22nd I was dis-
patched to a call on a dog dig-
ging in the trash at a residence 
in town. When I arrived I found 
the dog, a medium sized fe-
male dog who obviously had 
been nursing puppies. The dog 
would not come to me and pro-
ceeded to run away. I followed 
her in my vehicle to an aban-
doned property that was falling 
down. She ran underneath the 
house. I decided to look 
around the house and saw a 
few puppies inside the dilapi-
dated structure. When I went 
to walk in the puppies heard 
me and proceeded to run and 
hide under furniture and into 
the basement of the house 

which was exposed 
through the floor in the 
living room as it had fall-
en in. One puppy could 
not get away as it's head 
had something on it pre-
venting it from getting 
underneath the furniture. 
I managed to get ahold of 
the puppy and found that 
she had a broken Mason 
jar stuck around her 
neck. I then came back to 
the station and called a 
few fellow firefighters for 
help. We donned extrica-
tion gloves and used tow-
els to help cover the pup-
pies face and eyes. We 
then slowly used pliers to 
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break small pieces of the jar 
off until it could be removed 
from  the puppy’s head. We 
named her Mason and she is 
now in a very loving home with 
a friend of mine who was fos-
tering Mason but has decided 
to keep her. Since that day I 
have been able to catch the 5 
other puppies but haven't been 
able to catch the mother as of 
yet. All the puppies are doing 
well and are available for 
adoption at the Animal Shelter 
of Linn County.    

This story is from Nycole Grif-
fin, one of the MACA Board 
Members.   
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Featured Member: James Donovan 

I was born and raised in 
Kansas City, Missouri.  I 
graduated from the Ray-
town High School in 
1990. I have been mar-
ried since May 1994 to 
my wife, Jackie.  I cur-
rently have 2 wonderful 
kids, named Joshua (21) 
and Courtney (19).  I 
have a great personality 
and great sense of hu-
mor.  I am always trying 
to make the job fun and 
make memories for oth-
ers to remember. I have 
for the most part of my 
life worked in the public 
safety field. You will usu-
ally find myself behind 
the pranks and laughter 
that ensues afterward!  I 
am a season ticket hold-
er for the Kansas City 
Chiefs, usually you can 
catch me on TV right be-
hind the Chiefs bench. 
My seats are in section 
117 row 1. I am currently 
employed with the City 
of Kansas City, Missouri 
as a Special Investiga-
tor.  I have worked for 
the city since June 2009.  
I have also worked for 
the City of Indianapolis/
City of Sedalia as an An-
imal Control Officer.   I 
have worked in the ani-
mal welfare field for ap-
proximately 11 years.  I 

have over 10 years in the law 
enforcement field, and have 
over 13 years in the fire ser-
vice. I am a board member for 
Missouri Animal Control Associ-
ation. Since being elected to 
the position, I have found it to 
be very informative. My wish list 
for our organization is to get our 
standards raised and recog-
nized by the State, and have 
standardized training across 
the state for every animal con-
trol officer.  In doing so, our 
field would be acknowledged 
as a professional career and 
also it will allow officers to ob-
tain more money with the edu-
cation and training they re-
ceived.   For those who don’t 
know me, don’t be shy, be-
cause I am not! I am a mem-
ber of the Lynhurst Masonic 
Lodge #723. My hobbies are 
riding my 2005 Harley Da-
vidson Road King. I love to 
travel.  I am also into photog-
raphy.  I love to hunt and fish. 

James “Jim” Donovan is serv-
ing his first term on the MACA 
board.   

 

Thanks to Jim and all the con-
tributors who have made this 
issue possible.  Please contin-
ue sending me stories for fu-
ture issues at: bland-
ers@gocolumbiamo.com Photos and story by James  

Donovan  MACA Board Member 


